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• Public duties
• Openness
• Respect for Others

I write to advise you that the investigation into your complaint is now complete. The 
investigation was undertaken by Dina Boodhun, Senior Lawyer. I have now had the 
opportunity to consider the complaint and the investigation report. 

I agree with the investigating officer’s conclusion and I find no breach of the Councillor 
Code of Conduct. A copy of the investigating officer’s report is attached for your 
information. 

Please find attached a form if you wish to appeal my decision.  This must be done 
within 10 working days of receipt of the decision. 

Yours sincerely 

Jeremy Chambers 
Director of Law & Governance 
Monitoring Officer 

Encs 

Ms J Nicolaou 

Please reply 
to: 

Jeremy Chambers 
(See below) 

E-mail: jeremy.chambers@enfield.gov.uk
Phone: 0208 379 4799 

Textphone: 
Fax: 

My Ref: 
Your Ref: 

Date: 26 July 2019 

Dear Ms Nicolaou and Mr  

Complaint against the conduct of Councillor T Neville 

I am writing further to your complaint dated 25 January 2019 against the conduct of 
Councillor Neville namely failures in relation to:- 
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IMPORTANT - Enfield residents should register for an online Enfield Connected account. Enfield Connected puts many 
Council services in one place, speeds up your payments and saves you time - to set up your account today go to 

www.enfield.gov.uk/connected 


